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Accounting Guidance Notes: 
Holiday Pay
This guidance applies to departments who have been selected as part of a random sample to supply information regarding their non-academic holiday records as at 31st July 2018.
	
University Policy

The HE SORP (Higher Education Standard of Recommended Practice) requires the University to include a provision for unpaid holiday in its accounts.  In previous financial years, we have calculated this by collecting a sample of holiday records from selected departments to obtain an average number of outstanding holiday days and multiplying this by the non-academic staffing cost per day.
There is no departmental charge for this accounting adjustment, it is purely a central University accounting adjustment only.



Procedures
KPMG (our external auditors) have requested that our sample should include 20 departments.  
We do not need to include academic staff in the calculation as it is deemed that there is no holiday obligation in academic contracts.  The sample is only to include non-academic staff that have a permanent or fixed term contract, agency and casual staff can be ignored.  Non-academic staff that are coded to the B Ledger (including researcher posts) should also be included in the sample.
Departments that have been chosen as part of a random sample will need to supply information regarding their holiday data for their non-academic staff so that an average number of outstanding holiday days as at 31st July 2018 can be calculated by the Financial Reporting team.
A form, along with detailed guidance notes, will be emailed to the chosen departments for them to complete and return to the Financial Reporting team.
Who to contact if there is a query

If you have any queries, please contact Matthew French.
Email:
matthew.french@admin.ox.ac.uk
Tel:

01865 (6) 16122
Finance Division

www.admin.ox.ac.uk/finance/accounting/planning_reporting/yearend/ 
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